
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome back to you all, for our new academic year 2017/2018. I have been very impressed with the way 

the children have settled back so quickly into school routines. Teachers report calm, enthusiastic and happy 
classrooms and I have a steady flow of children coming to show me their excellent learning. 
We have had our lovely new Reception children for just two weeks now, but already it is time to prepare for the 
Reception class of 2018! The application window is now open for families to apply for a place at St John’s. 
Applications for all primary schools are made online through the council at: www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-
learning . The deadline is 15th January 2018. If you would like to submit additional information with your 
application, such as faith or sibling details, a supplementary form can be collected from our office or website. 
It was wonderful to see so many families come to our Meet the Teacher sessions. To summarise my session: I 
explained our priorities this year for supporting children’s mental health, wellbeing and social/emotional needs. I 
also gave an outline of our new behaviour policy and parent code of conduct (sent home in bags today). The 
information sharing does not stop there, so please continue to access our Class Dojo site, our Facebook page and of 
course, come into school to talk to staff.   
Best wishes,      
Miss Teixeira 
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Tel: 01209 713944 

Our Spiritual & 
Religious Education 

First Holy 

Communion 
 

First Holy Communion 

classes will be starting 

again soon. These classes help to 

prepare our Catholic pupils for the 

joyous and memorable occasion of 

receiving the sacrament of the Body 

and Blood for the first time.  Please 

see Mrs Lobban if your child is 8 

years old or over (and has not 

already received their First Holy 

Communion) and would like to  join 

these classes.  

Our current RE topic and foyer display  is Creation 
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 Mass Rota for this half term (Please be aware that this may alter slightly. We will 

let you know of any changes as soon as they are confirmed.) 

Date:  

Wed 20th September Y5 (lead) and Y2 

Wed 27th September Y4 (lead) and Y2 

Wed 4th October Y6 (lead) and Y1 

Wed 11th October HARVEST Whole school (Y2 lead) 
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Autumn Walk  
 

Due to the rather 

rainy weather last Friday, our 

planned walk to Camborne 

Park turned into an èindoor 

picnicé in the school hall 

instead. Weather permitting, 

we hope to reschedule this 

event soon, so do keep a look 

out for information!  

In our 

beginning 

of term 

Mass, we 

celebrated the 

honorary 

birthday of Our 

Lady, which is 

on 8th 

September. 
On 17th October, Daya will be visiting school again. 

This year, she will be leading workshops about Islam.  

We are very proud to announce the appointment of our new 

Head Boy Aaron and Head Girl Eden in Year 6. 

Congratulations to you both! We know you will do an 

excellent job and be fantastic ambassadors for our school.  

On Wednesday, we had 

a ôMeet the Teacherõ 

afternoon. Thank you to 

all parents and carers 

who came along to 

meet the new class teachers.  

 

Our new EYFS pupils have settled 

in to their new class wonderfully, 

and stayed at school for lunch all 

this week. Next week, they start 

full time!  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

21st—22nd September   Year 4 Camp 

Friday 20th October  INSET Day - no school for pupils 

23rd—27th October  Half Term 

Friday 3rd November  INSET Day - no school for pupils

School Dinners 

Information  
 

 

We hope youõve 

received this termõs 

new menu for our 

school dinners. There 

are a few new 

options available, so 

do take a look!  

Prices  
 

All EYFS, Year 1 and 

Year 2 pupils are 

entitled to school 

dinners free of charge. 
 

The cost for Key 

Stage 2 pupils (Years 

3, 4, 5 and 6) is now 

£2.30 per meal.  

5 meals for 4! 
 

If your child has a 

school dinner on a 

Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday and 

Thursday, they can 

get Fridayõs meal for 

free in our 5 for 4 

deal.  

 

Pool Academy are taking early bookings now for these 9am - 
12pm Saturday sessions, for any year 5 or 6 student, along 
with ólearning liveô tours with their new principal.  

Pool Academy, Church Road, Pool, TR15 3PZ    Tel: 01209 

712220     Email enquiries@poolacademy.co.uk     Facebook 

www.facebook.com/poolacademy 

 Open Evening 
   28th September  5pm - 8pm 
Primary Saturdays   
16th, 23rd, 30th Sept and 7th Oct  

Camborne Rugby Club are looking for 

more players from years 4, 5 and 6.  

Tel: 01209 712 684 for information.  

T h e r e 

are still 

spaces 

for private guitar 

tuition in school. 

The cost is £50 

per term for 10 

lessons. Please 

ask at the office 

for details.  

NO PARKING 

PLEASE 
 

 

We have been asked to 

remind St John’s parents not 

to park in the NEXUS car 

park when dropping off or 

collecting your children, 

please. It is for NEXUS staff 

only. Please also take care 

not to park across the 

NEXUS entrance and exit.  
 

Thank you for your 

cooperation.  

Church are looking for volunteers to help with 

cleaning. Please speak to Father Cadoc if you think 
you may be able to help.  

Secondary School 

Applications for September 

2018 

 

If your child is currently in Year 6, the 

deadline for applying for a secondary school 

place is 31st October 2017. Application is 

done on-line through the Cornwall County 

Council webpage.  


